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	Nursery

	Thank you for attending our Christmas performance parents. The children were fantastic!

It was great to see you all!

This week the children have enjoyed making paper chains and Calendars for next year.

Can we remind parents that Thursday 18th December is the Christmas party day. Please could you send your child to nursery with their own party food (no nuts please) in a named bag. Nursery will provide the drinks. Please send your child in party clothes. The afternoon children will break up for Christmas holidays on Thursday pm.

Thank you for your support parents.

	Reception

	
	This week the children have been busy making Christmas cards and calendars. They have been covered in glitter, paint and felt tip pen, but when you get the card and calendar I am sure you will agree that it was all worth it.

Well done to all of the Reception children for singing so beautifully on Tuesday. They all looked wonderful in their outfits and sang loudly and clearly for all of their parents/carers to hear. A big THANK YOU to all the parents/carers who were able to watch the performance. The children were really pleased to see you there. 

Thank you to everyone who managed to come to our Christmas Fair on Thursday. We all had a lovely time and lots of fantastic prizes were won on the night. 

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Literacy we have begun some work on stories with repeated language. We had great fun joining in with the story of 'Little Rabbit Foo Foo' and tried hard to design our own 'goonie.' We used adjectives to describe the different parts of the goonie. Well done to Lakisha and Kayden for wonderful descriptions! We have been working hard in Numeracy thinking of objects which are longer or shorter than 1 metre. Well done everyone for finding lots of examples in our classroom. We have been practising hard for our Nativity play 'Baubles' and hope that you all enjoyed it. We are all looking forward to continuing the festivities next week at our Christmas party!

	1H
	Firstly, I'd like to thank all of the parents and family members who came to watch our school Nativity this week. All of the children in class 1H, actors, actresses and singers, all gave a splendid performance! In literacy this week we have been looking at the story of 'Little Rabbit Foo Foo' who is so badly behaved that a Good Fairy turns him into a 'goonie'! The children have created and written descriptions of their own 'goonie' characters. In numeracy we have been measuring length using metre sticks and a big well done goes to Isha and Areeb, and Zainab and Yuvraj who all worked brilliantly together to measure objects around the classroom!

	1J
	1J have been working so hard over the past few weeks learning all of the songs and actions for our Christmas production Baubles and the hard work has really paid off! In literacy, we have been reading the story Little Rabbit Foo Foo and have drawn our own Goony and have used adjectives to describe them. We have also used pictures of the characters to help us retell the story which the children have really enjoyed. In numeracy we have been sequencing numbers, applying our knowledge of place value to answer tricky questions and we have also been revisiting 2D shapes. Well done 1J!

	Year 2

	2D
	It's been another busy week for us, as we wind down for Christmas. In Literacy, we have been writing letters to Santa, using subordinate conjunctions like 'because' and 'so' to explain to Santa exactly what we would like and why we deserve it! In Numeracy, we have been practising our money skills, finding different ways of making amounts.

	2N
	In 2N this week we have been working hard, practicing for our nativity performance. We really enjoyed performing to everyone's parents and showing our talents. In literacy we have been writing letters to Santa. In Numeracy we have been looking at making different amounts of money and the properties of different shapes.

	2W
	What a busy penultimate week we have had in Year 2. As well as our fantastic nativity, we have been busy in Literacy writing letters to Santa asking him for presents. We have all been really good and tried our best to explain, using because, why we deserve them. In maths we have looked at money. We have solved worded problems and used coins to make different amounts. Well done on another good week Year 2W.
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	Year 3


	
	This week has been a really exciting one.  Song rehearsals are in full swing and we are singing as good as a professional  choir! We have also been doing plenty of writing related to Christmas. In Literacy we were transported to a setting from the film Frozen. We used our imaginations to write a very detailed description which was full of fantastic adjectives. Our descriptions were designed to build a vivid picture in the readers’ mind. In maths we have been learning about the different units we use to measure things. We were able to use rulers to measure sticks to use in building the perfect snowman. We also used our measuring skills to weigh different items to sell at the Christmas Fare. Year 3 have all worked really hard this term and are looking forward to Christmas and all the fun, games and parties that come with it. Merry Christmas!

	
	

	
	

	Year 4

	4A
	This week in 4A we have been creating a set of instructions on how to make a snowman. The children created the snowman on Monday and then created the instructions for somebody  else to build one. In Numeracy, we have looked at 3D shapes and have created nets which we then built and decorated into Christmas presents. In PE this week we had a Christmas theme where the children had to run around and then when called, had to get into a group of a certain number and create an image. They really enjoyed this and there were lots of very imaginative ideas from the children.

	4M
	In 4M this week during literacy we have made snowmen from craft materials and then written instructions for how we did this. In maths we have looked at 3D shapes and been visualising their nets. We also did a PE lesson based around Christmas and had fun getting into different sized groups to form a Christmas picture such as a star. Other things we have done this week include continuing to practise for the Christmas Cracker,  as well as almost finishing our year 4 text The Thieves of Ostia.

	4W
	This week, we have been decorating snowmen then writing instructions for other children so that they can make these fantastic decorations for their classrooms! In maths, we have looked at how presents that are different 3D shapes can be wrapped up using different shaped nets. Well done to everyone on their brilliant singing of the Christmas songs. There was a huge rise in the quality of singing this week, and we were all very impressed with the effort that children put into their performance! On Tuesday, we looked at a website that showed us everything in the universe that was very big or very small. Mr Whitwam was very confused by the strange quarks! Children were asking for the website so they could look at this at home- http://htwins.net/scale2/

	Year 5

	5A
	All the children in 5A have been working so hard with their Christmas songs. In Numeracy we have been looking at different ways to divide , including 'chunking' and the bus stop method. It showed the importance of knowing both times tables and the corresponding division facts. In Literacy we have continued with writing explanation texts. All the children are excited about the upcoming holiday after what has been an exciting and hard working half term.

	5L
	It has been another busy week yet again in 5L! The children have been completing division calculations in maths focusing on different written methods and applying these methods when tackling tricky word problems. In literacy we have been looking at explanation texts and children will be writing their own explanation text about their own dragon! I'm really pleased with the effort children are putting into their work! Well done.

	5W
	This week in 5W we have been carrying on with our Christmas theme! We have been practising ready for the Christmas Cracker performance on Thursday evening. Our songs are sounding fantastic. In Literacy we have been writing an explanation of how to trap our dragon, we have been working very hard on this. Keep it up 5W!

	Year 6

	The winter weather is starting to bite as Christmas draws ever nearer. Amid the festive fun, the hard work in Year 6 continues. In Literacy we have been sharpening our grammar skills by looking at different types of noun and other word classifications. In Maths we have been looking at how to solve equations containing brackets. We have continued to practise hard for Dorrington's Christmas Crackers; we hope you very much enjoyed the performance and the Christmas Fayre. We wish you all a very merry Christmas break.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 12th December 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Tuesday, 16th December 2014 – Class Christmas Parties PM





Friday, 19th December 2014 at 1.30pm – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS





Monday, 5th January 2015 – SCHOOL OPENS TO ALL PUPILS

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Parking on Dorrington Road


Please respect our neighbours and park responsibly when dropping and collecting your children. Please do not park on footpaths or block driveways, or park in DISABLED BAYS.  Please drive responsibly around the local area, by using your indicators where necessary, to show the direction you are heading. Thank you.




















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1H�
95.83%�
KS2�
4A�
95.83%�
�
REC�
RW�
87.08%�
Year 3�
3A�
94.58%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
95.83%�
Year 4�
4A�
95.83%�
�
Year 2�
2N�
93.75%�
Year 5�
5W�
95.42%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6T�
92.24%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RW  �
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
3A/4M/5L/6W�
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
6 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
 3M/5A�
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is DIAMOND Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   	  1H       KS2	   4L





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  2N	           KS2   4A














YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Walking Bus


From Monday, 1st December 2014, the walking bus will run for 3 days a week – Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays.


Children may join the bus at the entrance to the park, opposite the Garden Gate Pub from 8.15am, to leave promptly for school at 8.25am.


The last pick up for the walking bus is Hamstead Rail Station – children cannot join the bus after this point.


Thank you for your co-operation.





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.








RECEPTION SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 








Contact Details


If your contact details (telephone numbers or address) have changed, please let the school office know.  Thank you.





























“Together we are stronger"








